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September 21, 2023 
 
Dear Weehawken Residents, 
 
I hope this letter finds you in good health and high spirits. It is with both a heavy heart and a hopeful 
outlook that we write to you today. Weehawken Day is a cherished tradition that brings our community 
together, fostering camaraderie and celebrating the rich tapestry of our town. For the second year in a 
row, it is with a touch of disappointment that we must announce the postponement of Weehawken 
Day due to unfavorable weather conditions. 
 
The weather forecast for Weehawken Day on September 23 and Sunday, September 24, 2024, calls for 
inclement weather, including rain, strong winds, and saturated grounds on both days. Unfortunately, 
these conditions make it unsuitable for the festivities and the safety of all involved. We understand your 
disappointment, but we remain dedicated to ensuring that this cherished event lives up to its reputation, 
providing a memorable experience for everyone. 
 
To that end, we have made the difficult decision to reschedule Weehawken Day 2023 to what we hope 
will be a more favorable date in May of 2024. This decision was made with the utmost consideration for 
your safety and enjoyment, and May 2024 will hopefully provide us with favorable weather to celebrate 
our community. 
 
We want to express our gratitude for your unwavering support. We know that Weehawken Day is a 
highlight for our residents, and your enthusiasm and participation have made it an incredible success 
in the past. 
 
Please stay tuned for updates and announcements as we get closer to announcing the new date. We 
look forward to seeing you all in May 2024. Thank you for your understanding, support, and 
unyielding enthusiasm for Weehawken Day.  
 

Please visit our website for updates: www.weehawkennj.us 
 

Sincerely 

http://www.weehawkennj.us/

